
COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS 

July 30, 2018 

  

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met July 30, 2018 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners, Keith Roe, Steve Greene 

and Mark Fleming were present. Carla J Waugh, County Clerk, was present for the meeting.  

 

The following were present for office head meeting: Don Jacobs, Sheriff; Chris Petet, Custodian; Joel Elkins, 

General Superintendent; Anna Porter, County Appraiser; Nancy Marihugh, Health Nurse; Barrett Simon, 

Livestock Agent and Gail Bartley, Noxious Weed Director, Emergency Preparedness Director and 911 

Coordinator. Those absent: Shannon Meier, Ambulance Director; Travis Garst, Solid Waste Director; Brenda 

Eakins, Treasurer; Anna Morgan, Register of Deeds.  

 

Gail Bartley said that he attended the Bureau of Reclamation’s Emergency Action Plan meeting. 

 

Barrett Simon reported on the Jewell County Fair, stating that the numbers were up on all the livestock except 

for cattle. The meal provided had an increase in participants.  

 

Chris Petet said the boilers will be inspected tomorrow and the fire alarms were inspected last week. 

 

Joel Elkins reported on rock and tube projects. 

 

Anna Porter said they have started on next year’s valuation and are working on the 1/6th re-inspection of 

property. Anna discussed the letter from Property Valuation stating Jewell County is in Compliance.  

 

Nancy Marihugh said the Health Department had a display at the Jewell County Fair. She said they started 

extended hours on Thursday, July 19th. Nancy said they have new KanCare contracts. She also reported that 

they had some car repairs this month. 

 

Carla Waugh said her office is busy with advance voting, election worker training and testing voting machines.  

 

Mark Fleming said he attended the NCRPC meeting. 

 

Steve Greene said he attended the Economic Development meeting, Juvenile Detention Center meeting, 

Hospital Board meeting and the Strategic Doing Wrap Up meeting. He said the County Budget Hearing is set 

for August 13th. 

 

Keith Roe said he attended the Juvenile Justice Authority Advisory meeting. He commented on the Hospital 

Bond project and the Strategic Doing report. This concluded office head meeting.  

 

Don Jacobs, Sheriff, requested an executive session to discuss non-elected personnel for 10 minutes.  

 

Steve Greene moved and Mark Fleming seconded to go into executive session at 8:50 a.m. for 10 minutes to 

discuss non-elected personnel with Don Jacobs present. Motion passed unanimously. Regular session resumed 

9:00 a.m. with no action taken.  

 

The minutes of the July 23, 2018 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Tammy Kimminau, Solomon Valley Transportation, thanked the Commissioners for their support of the 

Transportation Service. Tammy reviewed the history report of rides provided throughout the year. She also 

discussed funding for fiscal year 2020. Tammy said she wants to remind residents that the transportation 

services is for everyone, not just medical or elderly.  

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed current projects. The Commissioners reported road concerns.   



 

Darrell Miller, County Attorney, discussed the road in Holmwood Township. Darrell will write a letter stating 

that the County will not close this road.  

 

Steve Greene moved to go into executive session for 5 minutes beginning at 10:44 a.m. to discuss non-elected 

personnel with Darrell Miller and Carla Waugh present. Mark Fleming seconded the motion. Motion passed 

unanimously. Regular session resumed at 10:49 a.m. with no action taken.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m.  

 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Mark Fleming, Member      Keith Roe, Chairman 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J Waugh, County Clerk     Steve Greene, Member 


